At A Regular Town Board Meeting
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 18th day of September, 2006

Roll Call:                    Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                     George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                     Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                     Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                     Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:               Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                      James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                      Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                      Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Ann Fisher, Balmville.

2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for Agenda

      12. Executive Session:  CSEA Negotiation Update

4.    Comments on Agenda Items

      Ellenjane Gonyea / Colden Park

      The comment is in reference to the CSEA contract update.  Several members of the
      Council have addressed their concern over the unsettled contract and yet it still 

      remains unsettled.  Some members of the Union have spoken to individuals in the 

      community asking their concerns be brought public again.  She is pleased to see it 

      will be discussed.  You did commit to settle this as soon as possible and you have 

      raised the hopes of the people who work for you and us.  Hopefully this will come to 

      conclusion as soon as possible. 
      Laura Coleman / Winona Lake

      Asked about the Buffers and Setbacks.  Will there be a point in time that residents can 

      ask questions about this issue?  She has the Local Law amending chapter 185, entitled 

      Zoning Code of the Town of Newburgh with Buffer requirements and asked if this 

      was the most recent copy.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that he just 

      handed the Town Board the most recent tonight.  She asked if there will be a time 

      when residents will be able to ask questions about the proposed Local Law or just at 

      the Public Hearing.  She is asking because people would like to have some 

      knowledge of what is in the Local Law so they can ask the appropriate questions.  Mr. 

      Taylor said there will be meetings between now and the Public Hearing for people to 

      come to and ask questions during our Public Comment period about the proposed 

      Public Hearing.  Supervisor Booth said you can call his office or any of the Council if 

      you have specific questions.  Mrs. Coleman said she has a lot of questions and as a 

      lay person she doesn’t understand the language.  Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, 

      suggested to the Town Board, to put the information on our website.  Mr. Taylor said 

      that is fine with the proviso that this is still a work in progress and only being 

      introduced tonight.  There may be changes between now and seven days prior to the 

      Public Hearing.
      Sandra Kissam / Gardnertown

      Asked how and when the draft of the proposed Local Law, with any changes would 
      be available.  Supervisor Booth said we can post it on our website and have copies 
      available here in Town Hall, hopefully one week prior to the hearing.  The draft in 
      front of us tonight can be made available tomorrow. 
5.    Schedule Public Hearing on Setbacks and Buffers (Suggested time and date:  

      Monday, November 6, 2006 at 7:00 P.M.)

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adopt the resolution of the Town 
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      Board Introducing “A Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled ‘Zoning’ of the 

      Code of the Town of Newburgh:  Buffer and Setback Requirements and scheduling 
      the Public Hearing for November 6, 2006 at 7:00P.M., seconded by Councilman 
      Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adopt the Resolution of the Town 

      Board Providing for Referral of a Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled 

      ‘Zoning’ of the Code of the Town of Newburgh:  Buffer and Setback Requirements to 

      the Orange County Department of Planning, the Town of Newburgh Planning Board 

      and the Town of Newburgh Zoning Board of Appeals, seconded by Councilman 

      Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
6.    Baxter Property:  Phase II Environmental Report 

      Supervisor Booth explained that the Baxter property is located just north of 
      Fostertown Rd. on Route 32 and abuts the Chadwick Lake Reservoir.  The Town at 
      this time is in contract to purchase the property.  We have received an Open Space 
      grant from the County of Orange in the approximate amount of $375,000.00.  We 
      have just received the report from the Phase II Environmental Site Assessment 
      prepared by Clough Harbour & Associates LLP.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, 
      explained the outcome of the report.  There were six borings drilled on the site and 
      one was converted to a monitoring well.  All six borings were sampled.  Soil was 
      taken from the borings, as were water samples from the monitoring well and two 
      existing wells on site.  All the perimeters that were tested came back either negative 
      or within background level.  Clough Harbour has concluded that there is no evidence 
      that the prior or present use contributed any contamination to the site.  Mr. Osborne 
      said for the record, a copy of the report was hand delivered to the Town Clerk’s 
      Office. (Attached is a copy of the report.)  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said 
      he sent a copy of Phase I to the County’s attorney handling the grant contract, so Mr. 
      Taylor will forward Phase II to her.  
7.    Resolution: 202b Public Interest Resolution for Baxter Property 

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that the Town Board commenced a 
      coordinated review of this action under SEQR in April, 2006 notifying involved 
      agencies of the Town Board’s intent to act as Lead Agency.  This is a Type I Action 

      because this is a purchase of lands within the Chadwick Lake Reservoir Critical 

      Environmental Area.  The resolution before the Board will declare the Town Board as 

      Lead Agency in the action.  No response was received from the other involved 

      agencies: the Orange County Department of Planning, the New York State 

      Department of Historic Preservation and the Department of Conservation.   
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adopt the Resolution of SEQR Lead 

      Agency Status and Determination Upon Coordinated Environmental Review of 

      Proposed Chadwick Lake Reservoir Watershed Real Property Acquisition: 617 Route 

      32, Wallkill, Town of Newburgh, New York 12589, As A Type I Action, seconded 
      by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that the action will not have a

      significant environmental effect.  Accordingly, an environmental impact statement 
      will not be required.  
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adopt the Resolution of Public 

      Interest Order in the Matter of the Increase and Improvement of the Facilities of the 

      Consolidated Water District in the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York by 

      the Acquisition of Lands, seconded by Councilman Benedict.
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      VOTE: Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
8.    Electrical Inspector

      This is a request from Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to approve 

      Swanson Consulting, Inc. as an Electrical Inspector for the Town of Newburgh.  

      Supervisor Booth explained that electrical inspections are independent of the regular 

      building and code inspections and done by outside firms.  Mr. Canfield interviewed 

      other municipalities in the area and found favorable comments regarding Swanson 

      Consulting.  Additionally, Central Hudson was contacted and they conveyed a 
      favorable opinion.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve Swanson Consulting, Inc. 

      as an Electrical Inspector for the Town of Newburgh, seconded by Councilman 

      Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
9.    Road Name:  Austin Tyler Court

      This is a request from Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, to approve the 

      road name Austin Tyler Court located off Weyants Lane, which has been approved by 

      the Newburgh Post Office and is located in the Cronomer Valley Fire District.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the road name Austin 

      Tyler Court, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
10.   Announcements & Other Presentations

      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced that the Town Clerk’s Office will be open 

      on Saturday, September 30, 2006 from 9:00 A.M. until 1:00 P.M. At the same time, 
      Mary Lou Venuto, Receiver of Taxes, will have her office open to collect school 
      taxes for Valley Central and Marlboro school districts.  This will be the last day to do 
      so without penalty.
11.   Public Comments

      Sandra Kissam / Gardnertown
      Voiced her concern about the Proposed Local Law on Buffers and Setbacks.  Will 
      this be across the board and town wide?  Supervisor Booth said it will be town wide 
      because it would be improper on the Town’s part to make this project specific.  
      Voiced her concern about the Town’s Open Space plan.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for 
      the Town, explained that Saccardi & Schiff has prepared a draft of the text of the plan 

      which is being reviewed currently.  Several corrections to the map needs to be 

      addressed with the consultant.  Mrs. Kissam wanted to know when this process was 

      initiated.  Mr. Taylor said at the conclusion of the Comprehensive Plan.  The draft 

      should be available within the next month or so.  Supervisor Booth explained that 

      once the Comprehensive Plan was complete, we prioritized which zoning was going 

      to be done first and the buffer and setbacks was number one on the list.  Mrs. Kissam 

      wanted to know what Open Space has to do with buffers and setbacks.  

      Supervisor Booth explained it is a change in zoning.  The Town Board took what they 

      felt was the public’s number one priority.  Mrs. Kissam said the reason she is 

      mentioning this is because she was speaking to someone about the Colden Park 

      property and how you have expressed an interest in selling it.  Since property is Town 

      owned or sewer owned land, it would seem to be bad timing to try to dispose of the

      property while working on an Open Space plan.  When does the Town plan on having 

      a Open Space plan, this year, next year, when?  An Open Space plan is a study or 

      report and Mrs. Kissam would like to know when it will be ready for the residents to 

      review.  Supervisor Booth said he doesn’t want to give a time frame until he speaks to 

      the consultants.
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      Voiced her concern about the status on the Colden Park property.  Supervisor Booth 
      explained that he will have the appraisal on the property tomorrow.  We have 
      requested the appraisal to be with R-1 zoning.  Mrs. Kissam asked if the Town is still 
      intent on selling the property and Supervisor Booth said no, that we wanted to see 

      what the value was so we could report back to the Colden Park Homeowners.  

      Supervisor Booth said selling the property is one of the options and this has been one 

      option since the beginning.  
      At the Audit Meeting / Work Session, there was an Executive Session item about an 

      EPA consent form. This is an administrative decision from the EPA and she would 

      like some information about it.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, 

      explained that it is not an administrative decision.  This is reference to litigation 
      against various service providers, including providers of water.   The issue involved is
      the provision of water by the Town.  Mr. Taylor explained that they are bound by 

      an opening requirement by the EPA, that our discussions be kept confidential.  Mrs. 

      Kissam said your conversations and negotiations can be kept confidential but the 

      basic issue should be shared with the Town residents.  Mrs. Kissam explained that she 

      has consulted with an attorney about this matter and she has been informed that the 

      specifics don’t have to shared, you should at least identify what the broad brush 

      stroke issue is.  Mr. Taylor explained that this has to do with water quality and the 

      inability or failure or both of the Town to comply with certain water quality standards 

      which the EPA promulgated in the years 2000 and forward.  
      Mrs. Kissam asked where Gardnertown Commons is that was on the agenda for 

      Executive Session?  Supervisor Booth explained that the entrance is across from 
      Maurice Lane and it is a residential project.  Mrs. Kissam asked if they will have 
      significant lands for the amount of units they want to put in.  Mark Taylor, Attorney 

      for the Town, explained that the Executive Session was in regards to the potential 

      transfer of a portion of land adjacent to the Gardnertown Rd. and  Gidney Ave. 

      intersection to the Town of Newburgh.  This would be in regards to street 

      improvement for traffic purposes.    
      Laura Coleman / Winona Lake

      Voiced her concern about the Comprehensive Plan, and how it was voted on the day 
      before the Election last year.  Now this year, we have had one issue that was part of 
      the Comprehensive Plan that was voted on.  That issue was the western quadrant 
      zoning.  Mrs. Coleman asked why we haven’t seen more of the issues brought up in 
      the Comprehensive Plan except now with the setbacks and buffers again right before 
      the Election.  The Comprehensive Plan was such a priority, why hasn’t more been 
      done before now.  Supervisor Booth explained that it is a work in progress, and it 
      takes time to get the right formulas.  We aren’t working on just one issue but several 
      of the priority items.  Mrs. Coleman said it seems to be taking a long time when 
      Saccardi & Schiff are the ones doing the work.  She is disappointed that the buffer 
      and setback issue is not scheduled until November and it couldn’t be dealt with 
      sooner.  It seems to be a strange night to have the Public Hearing since people will 
      have to come out again the next night to vote.  Supervisor Booth explained that since 
      we have taken the time to come up with a formula that best suits the Town, we felt we 
      were ready to present it to the Town.  This proposed Local Law doesn’t pertain to one 
      project but the Town as a whole.  This will give us more than enough time to get feed 
      back from our Planning and Zoning Boards before the Public Hearing.  Supervisor 
      Booth explained that we have been criticized for going too fast and not involving 
      enough people, so that is why it is taking a long time.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, 
      said it seems to be a misconception that Saccardi & Schiff is working on only one 
      item at a time.  Each item progresses as meetings occur and this is the next item on 
      the list that has progressed to the point it is at now.  There are other items that are at 
      65% completion that will be following shortly after.  The Town Board authorized 
      Saccardi & Schiff to work on ten or twelve items simultaneously.  Mrs. Coleman said 
      it would be nice if the Public could be notified on the progress of these items on the 
      website.  Councilman Piaquadio added that one of our meetings with Saccardi & 
      Schiff was to set up the list according to priority and buffers & setbacks was always 
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      the first on the list.  Government does move slowly and hopefully moving slowly 
      means we will be more accurate. 
      Eleanor Doderer / Winona Lake

      Mrs. Doderer asked Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, about the setbacks and 

      buffer proposed Local Law and any changes that are made before the Public Hearing.  

      How will the Public be notified about the changes?  Mr. Taylor explained that once 
      the changes are delivered to the Town Board and have been placed as draft on the 

      website, he is confident that any future drafts will also be placed on the website when 

      delivered.  Ms. Doderer asked if a notice can be placed in the Sentinel or other paper 

      because people don’t check the website every single day and that some people don’t 

      have access to a website.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that by the time 
      the notice of the Public Hearing is published, the proposed Local Law would be in 
      final form.  Mr. Taylor explained that the Town Board needs to have the proposed 

      Local Law in final form, seven days prior to its adoption and that would be the last 

      day for any revisions.  Once the notice is published for the Public Hearing, in 

      accordance to the law, it is unlikely that any significant changes would be made.  

      Mrs. Doderer doesn’t feel unlikely is appropriate because this is a Public Hearing for 

      a very important issue.  Mr. Taylor explained that it is a legal judgment whether a 

      change is significant or not.  If it is a substantial change, he would advise the Board 
      that they must appropriately notice it.  Mrs. Doderer asked how can the public be 

      notified of any changes before the public hearing?  Supervisor Booth asked 

      Councilman Piaquadio if changes can be made to a document once it has been 

      posted?  Councilman Piaquadio explained that whoever has the original disk, the 

      changes would need to made on that and then posted.   Supervisor Booth said that the 
      hard copies that will be available will be ear-marked with the changes.       

      Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds

      Voiced his concern that Code Compliance still hasn’t called him.  Supervisor Booth 

      has no idea why.  
      Voiced his concern about the lighting district issue that he brought up and the 

      removal of Meadow Winds from it.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained 

      that he provided the Town Board documentation with respect to the procedure.  It is 

      the Board’s determination to whether or not to provide that documentation to you.  
      According to the last meeting, the Town Board was willing to provide that 
      information to you.  Mr. Taylor explained, if he remembers correctly, the Town 
      Board under their own initiative can only act in certain fashions.  One would be the 

      dissolution of that lighting district and the transfer of that function to the Town as a 

      Town function.   Mr. Taylor is not sure because you asking about a particular area, if 

      the Town Board is willing to do that.  In respect to the removal of a portion of the 

      district, Mr. Taylor is not sure if the Town Board, on their own, can do that. Mr. 

      Quinn said he read the Town Code and it stated that the Board could remove them 

      from the lighting district.  Mr. Taylor said that is your interpretation.  Councilman 

      Piaquadio explained that he is in a lighting district and he can’t see in his driveway.  

      Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Quinn how much does he pay for the street lights in 

      his district and Mr. Quinn said he doesn’t know off the top of his head.  
      Mr. Quinn voiced his concern about the re-inspection of his home to find violations.  

      He has eight electrical code violations already.  Supervisor Booth explained that we 

      do not do electrical inspections and Mr. Quinn said you have them on file in the Code 

      Compliance Office.  Mr. Quinn hired his own inspector and as a result of these 

      violations, his home is worth nothing.   The developer will not come back and fix the 

      violations.  Ernie Bello was the electrical inspector and did not cite the developer 
      when he inspected the house.  Councilman Piaquadio said if Mr. Bello deemed the 
      house unsafe, the electric company would turn off the power to it.  Mr. Quinn said 
      apparently all the electrical inspectors are as skilled as each other.  Mr. Quinn 

      explained in detail what was wrong.   

      Asked about the transfer of control of the Homeowners Association to the Home- 
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      owners and the status.  Mr. Taylor said he sent a letter to the Attorney Generals 

      office and is waiting to hear from them for their opinion.  
      Ellenjane Gonyea / Colden Park

      Announced that on October 7, 2006, the Coldenham Fire District will be celebrating 

      their 75th anniversary.  Asked if the letter of commendation has been processed for 
      the service the fire district has done.  Supervisor Booth said he will have something 
      for the celebration. 
      Voiced her concern about the meeting with the East Coldenham Homeowners 
      Association, Code Compliance and the Police Department in reference to Pilot.  She 
      still hasn’t heard from them to schedule the meeting.  She tried calling Code 
      Compliance today seven times and it was busy, so someone is there.  Supervisor 
      Booth explained that when he wants something he generally walks over there himself.  
      Mrs. Gonyea said since you have access then you need to carry their questions to that 
      department head to get some kind of answers to the two or three year issues.
      Reiterated the fact that there have been complaints filed with the Town, the State and 
      the DEC in reference to the code not being followed.  The DEC gave a reading that 

      any Town Officer or municipal officer can enforce the code.  Mrs. Gonyea has 

      received correspondence from council members and the Supervisor, to schedule 

      another meeting for a procedure on how to cause the management of the Pilot Truck 

      Stop to enforce the DEC codes and town codes and the intent on the agreement that 

      was negotiated at the time Pilot was given the right to occupy that site.  When will 

      this meeting be scheduled?  Supervisor Booth said the meeting between the DEC, 

      Town of Newburgh Police and Pilot will be happening as soon as Deputy Police 

      Chief Mahoney can schedule it.  There has been a conflict due to everyone’s 

      vacations.  We are going to inform Pilot of what we are intending to do and we are 

      going to put signage all around the site.  Mrs. Gonyea asked if this will be a written 

      standard operating procedure and Supervisor Booth said Pilot will want it written.  

      Mrs. Gonyea has asked in the past to be notified of dates and hasn’t.  So please notify 

      her when that meeting will take place.  Supervisor Booth said he will do that.

      Joseph Roy / Winona Lake

      Voiced his concern about eight street lights being out on Route 300 and 
      Stewart Ave.  It’s a safety issue.  The amount of lights out in the Town is endless.  

      Supervisor Booth said the state is probably hesitant to repair them because the State is  

      going to be replacing them.  Supervisor Booth said they will contact Central Hudson.
      Voiced his concern about Code Compliance not responding to the issues on 9 Hill 

      Street for the last five years.  The grass is at least two feet tall and the vegetation 

      around the house is in excess of fifteen feet.  When Code officers show up, they pass 

      it on saying it is not their job it is so & so’s job.  All these guys are licensed by New 

      York State, so they all should be enforcing the law.  There are rats and other rodents 

      in that yard.  Mr. Roy is not the only one in the neighborhood complaining about this.
      Mr. Roy produced pictures of the property in question.

      Voiced his concern about potholes he has been complaining about for the past ten 

      years.  At the budget meeting in October, 2004, he was told that the Highway Budget 

      was going to be increased to repave roads.  For the past ten years since he moved 

      there, the same potholes are there.  The Highway Department comes in, fills them 

      and a week later they are opened up again.  He asked if anyone saw what the State 

      has been doing off Stewart Ave.?  They have been running pipes from the 

      cloverleaves and dumping the water in behind the Greenhouse Apts.  That is the top 

      of the hill and the water flows down to our development at the bottom of the hill.  The 

      Town Engineer came two years ago and was told this is surface water and needs 

      to be taken out with storm drains.  Nothing to date has been done.  Mr. Roy explained 

      how his son got hurt falling into one of the potholes.  He is holding the Town 

      accountable for this.  Mr. Roy produced pictures of the condition of the roads.
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      Sandra Kissam / Gardnertown

      Voiced her concern of the Pilot Truck stop and the emissions from the trucks.  It is 

      like a smoke stack when you drive by.  You can add Roseton and Danskammer and 
      their emissions, who are the most toxic emitters in New York State.  It is no wonder 
      that you read about Newburgh having the worst asthma rates over even New York 
      City.  We need a Local Law regarding emissions and it needs to be town wide.  The 
      running of diesel engines is illegal and needs to be enforced.    
      Helena Guinta / Colden Park

      Voiced her concern about Brighton Green to Councilwoman Greene.  Councilwoman 

      Greene commented that she was there today.  You can go swimming in the hole that 

      is there.  Councilwoman Greene said she is going to speak to Supervisor Booth and 

      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, about this situation.  She was there when school let out 

      and many children walk home from Meadow Hill School and it is a safety issue.   
      Voiced her concern about the three hour parking limit not being enforced at Pilot.  

      There are trucks and other vehicles that stay all night.  If we plan on passing a Town 

      law and enforcing it, we will need to move quickly because winter is approaching.  

      Once the temperature drops, the engines will be running all the time.  
      Mark Barnes / Meadow Hill

      Asked if there was any progress in the letters of intent / resumes for the Zoning Board 

      of Appeals, Recreation Advisory Board and the Ethics Board.  Supervisor Booth 

      explained that the Town Board will be conducting interviews for these positions and 

      will notify everyone who applied.

12.   Executive Session:  CSEA Contract Update

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session at 8:22 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to go out of Executive Session at 9:20 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

     VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      No action was taken by the Board during Executive Session.
Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the Town Board Meeting 

      of September 18, 2006 at 9:20 P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – aye; Mrs. Greene – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
___________________________     by     _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
